ANRCETI ANNOUNCES CONSULTATIONS REGARDING ON DRAFT DECISION ON SECOND RELEVANT MARKET IDENTIFICATION
The National Regulatory Agency for Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI – www.anrceti.md) has placed on its Internet page the draft Administrative Board Decision on identification of wholesale broadband access market. The consultation will take place till March 3, 2010, this being the deadline for recommendations to be submitted with reference to the considered document. 
The draft document was developed pursuant to on the Law on Electronic Communications, Art. 51 and is based on the Analysis of the wholesale broadband access market. The draft decision complies with the provisions of the Regulations on Market Identification and Analysis and Designation of SMP on Electronic Communications Markets, approved through ANRCETI Administrative Board Decision no.55 of 29.12.2008. The analysis was fulfilled with the kind contribution of the experts from the technical assistance project offered by European Bank for Reconstruction and Development.
According to the Explanatory Note, the analysis is targeted at identifying the wholesale broadband access market, this being necessary for ensuring effective competition on this market. The given market includes broadband access services based on xDSL and bitstream access at a fixed location, including the capacity of associated transmission.  
The results of the analysis show the existence of barriers to market entry, absolute lack of competitive tendencies and insufficiency of the Law on Competition Protection to redress the situation. The Agency concluded that the wholesale broadband access market is susceptible to ex-ante regulation. After the decision is approved, the Agency will conduct   complete market analysis to determine the provider with significant market power on this market and impose specific ex-ante obligations on those providers.  
The market of wholesale broadband access is the second one on the list of the 10 markets defined by ANRCETI to be analyzed in order to identify the markets susceptible to ex-ante regulation by ANRCETI. 

Commentaries and recommendations on the draft documents subject to consultations are welcome to: office@anrceti.md. Telephone: 251-336.
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